MARYLAND BOARD OF PHYSICIANS
ATHLETIC TRAINER ADVISORY COMMITTEE
' Tuesday, January 9, 2018
4201 Patterson Avenue, Baltimore, Maryland, Room 100

OPEN MEETING MINUTES
PRESENT: John Bielawski, MHM, LAT, ATC, Chair, Richard Peret, Jr., PT, Martin
' Sataloff, ATC, Brian Perez, ATC, Heather Weesner, OTR/L CLT
STAFF PRESENT: Ellen Douglas Smith, MBP Deputy Director, Felicia Wright, Allied Health

Supervisor, David Finkler, Esq., Board Counsel, Linda Monroe, Allied
Health Analyst, Cecilia Laurent, Allied Health Analyst

via CONFERENCE

Call: Philip Omohundro, MD, Teri Metcalf McCambridge, MD, Cheryl Lee-
Pow, DC, Anna Jeffers, Consumer Member

ABSENT: Christina Morganti, M.D., Benita Edwards Wilson, Consumer Member,

Mark Woodard, Policy Analyst

CALL TO ORDER
Mr. Bielawski called the meeting to order at 10:03a.m.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES

On a motion made by Mr. Sataloff and seconded by Ms. Weesner, the Committee unanimously
voted to approve the December 12, 2017 Open Meeting Minutes. ‘

LEGISLATIVE REPORT

Mr. Finkler reported on the about telehealth regulations during his Board Counsel report.
BOARD COUNSEL REPORT

Mr. Finkler informed the Committee that the telehealth regulations are moving forward and
that the latest version says that all Allied Health professionals may practice tele-medicine when
it is within their scope of practice.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS

Evaluation and Treatment Protocol

Athletic Trainer Supervising Physician

Edward Strapp, ATC Donald Alves, MD
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The Committee reviewed and discussed Mr. Strapp’s responses to the questions posed at the
December 12, 2017, meeting. After the discussion, the Committee determined, based on his
answers to the said questions, that Mr. Strapp would be practicing as an “Independent
Contractor/PRN”, but he would need to change the primary employer address and the
supervising physician’s practice location on the evaluation and treatment protocol. The
Committee voted to recommend approval to the Board pending Mr. Strapp’s amendments to both
addresses.

NEW BUSINESS
Evaluation and Treatment Protocols

On a motion made by Mr. Perez and seconded by Ms. Weesner, the Committee unanimously
voted to recommend approval of the following evaluation and treatment protocols to the Board:

Athletic Trainer Supervising Physician
Byron Campbell, ATC Daniel Hampton, MD
Ryan Hyde, ATC Jason Scopp, MD
Lynessa Jones, ATC George Margetas, MD
Rachel Kelley, ATC Daniel Hampton, MD
Kellie Loehr, ATC Richard Hinton, MD
Kate Marchant, ATC Sumit Bassi, MD

On a motion made by Dr. Omohundro and seconded by Mr. Peret, the Committee unanimously
recommended approval of the following “Walk-In” evaluation and treatment protocols:

Athletic Trainer Supervising Physician

Cesar Gonzalez Cardenas, ATC Derek Papp, MD

Meeja Kinsey, ATC John Ferrell 111, MD
Kyle Niswonger, ATC Valerie Cothran, MD
Darren Yoos, ATC Thomas Amalfitano, MD

Adjournment
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 11:03 a.m.

Submitted by,

Linda Monroe

Allied Health Analyst



